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Softball 
Dauphin Athletic Association

November 2, 2017  Minutes
Township Building Meeting Room

Attendance:   Jason Kieffer,  Becky Hannon,  Mark Wolfe,  Terry Barkley,  Steve Ludwig,  Mike Bertsch,  Jessica Paul,  Shawn Moyer,       Josh Hagopian, Adam Shickley
Welcome – Jason  
Reading and Acceptance of Prior Minutes – Becky 
Clarification on line 10 under Old business:  Face masked required for “8U and Up” added. 
 Approved after clarification,    Adam motioned, Mike 2nd
Treasurer Report – Jessica
  approved,   Steve Motioned, Terry 2nd
· We are in good shape financially
· Jessica will work with the new treasurer for 2018 to work on any budget adjustments
Committee Reports:
· Registrar – Adam Shickley  
·  Discussed the spring registration plan.

· Open up on line registration Jan 1 and then have one in Dauphin Pizza Jan 27th.

· Payment required at time of sign ups

· Will have photo releases available at sign up 

· Discussed the possibility of having parents sign up on a computer instead of filing out the paper.

· The database of all the players needs updated.  Jason will fix.

· Jason, Josh and Adam will take a look at the Team HQ Site. 

· Perry County League Representative – Mark Wolfe

· Nothing to report.

· East Shore League Representative –Denny Wonsick

· Nothing to report.

· DAA Representative –Mark Wolfe 
· Nothing to report
· Baseball Representative –Chris Barnes 

· Nothing to report.
· Equipment Coordinator – Mike Bertsch   
· All equipment has been turned in
· Field Coordinator –  (Jennifer Scharff)

· Nothing to report.

· Concession Stand Coordinator – Amy Kieffer

· Nothing to report.

· Uniform Coordinator – Laura Updegrave  
Nothing to report
· Fundraising coordinator – (Open) 
· Nothing to report.
· Website:  Josh Hagopian 
· Nothing to report
· Sponsor Coordinator – Jason Kieffer  
· One of the outstanding checks has been turned in.
· Pictures – Amy Kieffer 
· Nothing to report.
Old Business:
· Items to keep on discussion list for the Spring:
· Pants,  parent option to purchase, or have extra on hand
· Develop better player call up list
· Registration and collection of money
· Concession stand – how to increase parent participation and also reimbursement of mileage for stocking the kitchen.
· Fundraising ideas  
· Field maintenance course for all coaches.
· Question : should we not allow the use of the tynes at all? 
· Post instructions in the shed for reference 
· Field Lighting- how to use and possible upgrade?  This is a priority
· Jessica suggested that the DAA take care of the upgrade and is willing to help write the grant.  
· WSL changes
· Hit by Pitch rule
· Clarify Steal Language
· Winter gym Use
· Matt Scott is coordinating and trying to get it set up earlier for 2018
· Equipment needs- keep a list
· Key Code box for the sheds needed
· Jason has a donated laptop for the treasurer
· Resurfacing Sheetz field

· Jason signed the quote to start the work.  

· $1,538 for the labor, DSA will purchase the Diamond Tex ourselves.

· Will do this one field, then re-asses our funds to see if we want to do Juniors field next.
New Business:

· All nominations still being taken, will send out email with final list 3 weeks prior to the December meeting
· Do we need to change the By Laws for :

· Player draft

· Change the date that we vote on coaches from January to Feb or March?
· We could move the Feb mtg to later in the month and vote on coaches at that time.  We would need coach intentions by the end of January

· Do we add a Draft Coordinator position to the committee list?

· Jessica suggested asking Matt Scott about this position

Meeting adjourned,        Mark motioned,     Mike 2nd

